
The year 2017 began with new hopes and 
aspirations for the University. The first Mid-
Semester exams were conducted smoothly 
and I am proud to say that not a single case of 
malpractice was reported.  

In the very first week of the year, the Univer-
sity bid adieu to one of its dearest family 
members, Dr Sujit Kumar, OSD Administra-
tion. Dr Kumar had been associated with the 
University since its inception and had been 
instrumental in its development. The Univer-
sity family will always remember his notewor-
thy contribution. 

Office of Dean Students’ Welfare organised 
National Youth Day on the 12th January 
2017, the 154th birth anniversary of Swami 
Vivekananda and also an Oral Health Camp 
on 13th January, 2017. On 26th of January, 
when the Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor hoisted 
the tricolor in the University premises, it 
was an emotional moment. It was the ful-
filment of a promise made by the Vice-
Chancellor on 15th August, 2016 that the 
University will have its own students and 
teachers the next time the National Flag is 
unfurled.  

The University is charged with the energy of 
the students to organize the First Foundation 
Day. After the class hours, students engage 
in rigorous rehearsals for dance, drama, 
music and other cultural activities. The en-
thusiasm is tangible in the air. At the same 
time, faculty members have also published 
papers and authored books which are proofs 
of their unrelenting dedication to academia.  
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Hoisting the tricolour, amidst the students, 
faculty and the non-teaching members of the 
University on the 68th Republic Day, he ful-
filled that promise that he had made to him-
self.  

Prof. (Dr) Arvind Agrawal mentioned that the 
University is in a nascent stage and acknowl-
edged the contributions of those faculty and 
staff who had worked day in and day out for 
the development of the University. On this 
occasion Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor expressed 
his hope that the State Government would 
hand over the notification of land acquisition 
for the permanent campus before the first 
anniversary of the University’s Foundation 
Day on 03rd February, 2017. He said that the 
permanent  campus would be developed in 
such a way that it 

On 26 January 2017, Mahatma Gandhi Central 
University Bihar celebrated its first Republic 
Day. On this occasion, the Chief Guest, Hon’ble 
Vice- Chancellor, Prof. (Dr) Arvind Agrawal, 
hoisted the National Flag in the Camp Office of 
the University at Raghunathpur and in the 
TempCamp of the University in Zila School. Ad-
dressing the faculty members, students and non
-teaching staff, Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor Prof. 
(Dr) Arvind Agrawal said that it was an auspi-
cious occasion to remember those who had 
sacrificed their lives in the Indian freedom strug-
gle. He recalled his last flag hoisting on the occa-
sion of Independence Day on 15 August 2016 
when no teachers were recruited and no stu-
dents registered. He had promised himself that 
he would celebrate the Republic Day on 26 
January 2017 along with the registered students 
and the recruited teachers of the University. 

Republic Day Celebrated 
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After the formal address by Hon’ble 

Vice-Chancellor, there was a cultural 

programme in which several students 

performed poetry recitation, group 

song and dance. Shakti, BA (Hindi) stu-

dent recited a patriotic poem. Kriti 

Singh BA (Political Science), Jyoti Ku-

mari BA (Political Science) and Sabiha 

Noorani (B.Com.) performed dance on 

patriotic songs. The members of the 

Music Society sang various patriotic 

songs. Dr Vikas Pareek, Proctor of the 

University compered the event. After 

the curtain was drawn on the celebra-

tions, sweets were distributed among 

the students and faculty members and 

they assembled for a group photo-

graph with the Hon’ble Vice-

Chancellor.  

would have one of the most beautiful 
academic environments in the world. He 
informed students about Student Credit 
Scheme of Government of Bihar. Prof. 
Agrawal admired the hard work put in by 
Public Works Department for sprucing up 
the temporary campus of the University. 
In this regard, he also thanked the district 
administration. He admired all the faculty 
members for their contribution to the 
smooth conduct of the first academic 
session. He also thanked the non-teaching 
staff of the university. 

Republic Day Celebrated 

Office of Dean Student’s Welfare organised a free dental checkup camp 

and oral health awareness programme on 13th January 2017 in association 

with Rotary Club, Motihari. In the camp, Dr Anup Kumar, Dr Amit Kumar, 

Dr Jagdeep and Dr Anil Kumar Jha offered free services to the students, 

faculty members and members of the non-teaching staff of the University. 

Dr Bibhuti Narayn Singh, Secretary, Rotary Club, Motihari was also pre-

sent. The doctors advised the students and staff on matters of oral hy-

giene such as brushing the teeth thrice a day, flossing regularly and avoid-

ing fast-food.   

Free Dental Check-Up 

Republic Day Celebrations 
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Farewell to Dr Sujit Kumar 

Mahatma Gandhi Central University Bihar bid farewell to one of the significant 
assets of the University, Dr Sujit Kumar, Officer on Special Duty (OSD), Admini-
stration  on 4 January, 2017. Dr Kumar had joined as one of the first non 

teaching staff in the capacity of OSD, Administration 
of the University and had seen the University evolve 
from a campus without infrastructure to a campus 
with  the strength of above 300 students and 67 regu-
lar faculty. It was an evening when the University ad-
ministration and the faculty members reminisced the 
small yet beautiful journey they had spent with Dr 
Kumar.  

In his emotional speech, Dr Kumar said that he is 
proud to have discharged his duty under the steward-
ship of Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor and would be always 
ready to lend his assistance to the University if need 
be. Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor recounted his memorable 
journey with Dr Kumar and wished him success in his 
life. Many of faculty members and staff also shared 
their experiences with Dr Kumar and bade him adieu.  

Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor took the media 
personnel on a tour of the university and 
acquainted them with the process of ex-
amination. After the tour, a press confer-
ence was held in the University campus in 
which Hon’ble Vice Chancellor applauded 
the efforts of all the students, teaching 
faculty and non-teaching staff for the 
smooth conduct of the examination. He 
said, “Be it Sunday or Monday, each day 
is a working day for the University fam-
ily.” 

As the entire examination was conducted 
without a single case of use of unfair 
means, Mr Banmali Singh, Controller of 
Examination, Dr Amrendra Tripathi and Dr 
S. K. Tripathi, the Centre Superintendents 
also thanked all the faculty and staff in-
volved in the examination.  

The mid-term examinations of the first aca-
demic session of Mahatma Gandhi Central 
University Bihar were held from 26 Decem-
ber 2016 to 30 December 2016 in two ses-
sions, viz. 10 am to 12 noon and 2 pm to 4 
pm. Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor Prof. (Dr) 
Arvind Agrawal instructed the students re-
garding the rules and regulations of the 
exam on the last teaching day, 24 December 
2016. For the smooth conduct of the exami-

nation and to prevent any use of unfair 
means, the University left no stone un-
turned. Only students with valid ID cards 
were allowed entry to the campus. The 
students were then thoroughly frisked at 
the second entry point by a frisking team 
consisting of both male and female fac-
ulty members. Students could enter the 
examination hall only 15 minutes prior to 
the commencement of the examination 
and they were not allowed to leave the 
hall before 10 minutes to the completion 
of the examination. A flying squad in-
spected each examination hall for check-
ing cases of malpractice. The students 
were provided water facility within the 
examination halls. The University also 
made necessary arrangements for pro-
viding medical facility to the candidates.  

On the second day of the examination, 

First Mid-Term Exam Conducted 

Special Talk by Director, Nitiraj Motors 

At the same time, he also stressed on keep-
ing oneself abreast of latest developments 
and fostering leadership qualities. Dr 
Kumar said that failure is a stepping stone 
to success and inspired the students to 
take lessons from the lives of Abraham 
Lincoln, the first President of the USA and 
Jack Wales, the founder of General Electric. 
After his talk, Dr Kumar also responded to 

On 18th January 2017, School of Com-
merce and Management Sciences organ-
ised a special talk on “Corporate Expecta-
tions from Management Graduates”. The 
Chief Speaker, Er. Sanjay Kumar, Director 
of Nitiraj Motors, Motihari shed light on 
the significance of human resource in the 
corporate world. In his address, Dr Kumar 
said that confidence is the key to success. 

various questions raised by students viz. 
Dhiraj Kumar, Appu Kumar, Shyam Manohar 
and Vivek Kumar related to management 
sciences. Dr Pavnesh Kumar, Dean, School of 
Commerce and Management Sciences pre-
sided over the meeting. Mr Suraj Anand 
compered the event and Ms. Neha thanked 
the special guest on behalf of the depart-
ment. 
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National Youth Day Celebrated 

nation throughout his life. Mr V. 

N. Singh,   Secretary, Rotary 

Club, Motihari said that lessons 

learnt from Vivekananda’s life 

can help the youth fight against 

the negativity that is the hall-

mark of modern society. Prof. 

(Dr) Asutosh Pradhan, Academic 

Coordinator of the University 

and the Chair of the Session ad-

vised the students that they 

should adopt the ethical values 

of Vivekananda in today’s digital world 

and contribute to the prosperity of the 

nation and the world as a whole. Mr 

Umesh Patra, Associate Dean of Stu-

dents’ Welfare compered the session 

and Ms. Sweta, Associate Dean Stu-

dents’ Welfare proposed a Vote of 

Thanks.  

Office of the Dean Students’ Wel-

fare organised National Youth Day 

at 1 PM on 12th January, 2017 on 

the occasion of the 154th birth an-

niversary of Swami Vivekananda. 

The Chief Speaker on this occasion, 

Mr Pradip Rai, Principal, MPPG 

College laid stress on Vivekan-

anda’s concern for the marginal-

ised in the society. He compared 

the values of Gandhi and Vivekan-

anda and emphasised the efforts of 

both great men in helping the poor. He said 

that the one who can work for the margin-

alised truly deserves the epithet Mahatma. 

At the same time, he urged the youth to 

take inspiration from the values of Vivekan-

anda who fought against the evils and su-

perstitions rampant in India. Mr Shailendra 

Kumar, Resident Editor, Prabhat Khabar 

said that Vivekananda was the beacon of 

Indian Spirituality. He spent his entire life as 

a saint and disseminated his pearls of 

wisdom across the world. Mr Kumar 

advised the students to follow the foot-

steps of Swami Vivekananda and bring 

about religious harmony and fight sec-

tarianism. Mr Bibhuti Narayan Singh, 

Secretary, Red Cross Society, Motihari 

shared anecdotes from the life of 

Vivekananda and narrated how he 

fought against social evils and discrimi-

On 21st January 2017, students and faculty 

members of Mahatma Gandhi Central Uni-

versity Bihar participated in the Human 

Chain against alcohol and related socio-

political and health hazards called by Shri 

Nitish Kumar, Hon’ble Chief Minister of (the 

state of) Bihar. The Office of the Dean Stu-

dents’ Welfare arranged for the pick and 

drop of the participants of the University to 

the designated spot. In the human chain, 

the students displayed creative posters 

designed for spreading awareness among 

people regarding the evils of alcoholism. 

University also arranged water and refresh-

ment for the University participants. The 

students were very enthusiastic to partici-

pate in such a unique event. Rahul, BA 

Hindi (Hons.), said that ban on alcohol has 

brought tremendous reforms in the 

lives of the people of Bihar and has led 

to the decrease of crime. Nancy, B.Sc. 

Zoology (Hons.) said that the ban has 

MGCUB Participates in Human Chain Against Alcoholism 

also decreased domestic violence on 

women and has helped create a safer 

environment for women in general in 

Bihar. 
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Second Open House Meeting for the Faculty  Conducted 

bers to act proactively for 
the basic amenities for 
which University administra-
tion will lend a helping 
hand. 

Ms. Alka Lalhall, Mr Vipin 

Kumar and Mr Buddhi 

Prakash Jain suggested vari-

ous measures to ensure 

intimation of students’ at-

tendance and assessment 

records to their guardians. Mr Amitabh 

Gyan Ranjan spoke of the dearth of 

parking space in the TempCamp. 

Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor listened to the 

suggestions and grievances put forth by 

the faculty members and promised to 

redress them as soon as possible. 

The Second Open House Meeting 
for the faculty of Mahatma Gandhi 
Central University Bihar was organ-
ised on 25th January 2017.  

At the beginning of the meeting, 
the Action Taken Report on the 
issues raised in the First Open 
House Meeting for faculty was read 
by Dr Bhanu Pratap Singh, co-
convenor of the event. After that 
the meeting was opened for discus-
sion. Mr Atul Tripathi and Mr Bidhub-
hushan Mishra raised concerns pertaining 
to power supply and WiFi connectivity. 
Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor assured the faculty 
members that WiFi connectivity will be 
strengthened and assigned the task of in-
stalling power plugs to Dr Shirish Mishra, 
Assistant Registrar of the University. Ms. 
Sweta sought the permission on behalf of 
the faculty members to provide study ma-

terial to the students printed from the 
copy machines installed in the Univer-
sity. Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor consented 
to the proposal. Dr Pawan Kumar and 
Dr Uttam Kumar Das suggested that 
adequate steps be taken for health 
cards and issues concerning income tax  
for the faculty. Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor 
briefed the faculty of the steps taken in 
this regard and asked the faculty mem-

Second Open House Meeting for the Students Conducted 
Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor congratulated 

the students for following Gandhian 

ideals of honesty in the first mid-term 

examination. He spoke of his resolve to 

make this University reach unprece-

dented heights of excellence. He in-

formed the students of the University’s  

Memorandum of Understanding with 

Film and Television Institute of India, 

Pune through which the students of 

MGCUB would be groomed in various 

creative aspects. On this occasion, Prof. 

(Dr) Asutosh Pradhan, Academic Coordi-

nator, addressed the students and  

stressed on the necessity of regularity 

and punctuality in the classes. At the 

end, Ms. Alka Lalhall, Administrative 

Secretary to Vice-Chancellor informed 

the students about the programmes 

planned for the First Foundation Week 

of the University and appealed for their 

continued assistance. 

The Second Open House Meeting for the 
Students of Mahatma Gandhi Central Uni-
versity Bihar was organised on 24th January 
2017. Open House is a regular feature of 
the governance practices of MGCUB for 
students and teachers alike. It provides a 
platform for faculty members to voice con-
cerns pertaining to personal, professional, 
departmental, students-related, library-
related and other issues they encounter in 
their life in the University. 

At the beginning of the meeting, the Action 
Taken Report on the issues raised in the 

First Open House Meeting was read by 
Ms. Sweta, Associate Dean Students’ 
Welfare.  

After that, the meeting was opened for 

discussions. Ravi Kishan, B.Sc. (Biotech) 

spoke of the requirement for projectors 

in the classrooms for presentation of 

diagrams. Nitesh Yadav, B. Sc. (Physics) 

drew the attention towards the neces-

sity of laboratory. Apart from them Pal-

lavraj Shrivastava, Kumari Sakshi, Payal 

Kumar, Sashi Kumar and others pro-

vided valuable suggestions. Addressing 

the students, Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor 

assured the students that adequate 

measures will be taken to redress all the 

issues raised by the students. He de-

clared that multimedia projectors will 

be installed in all the classrooms by the 

end of February 2017 and laboratory 

will also be established soon.  



Page 6 
Mahatma Gandhi Central University Bihar 

Parisar Pratibimb 

Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor, MGCUB Attends East Zone Vice-Chancellors’ Meet 

Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor, Prof. (Dr) Arvind 
Agrawal attended the East Zone Vice-
Chancellor’s Meet organised by Association 
of Indian Universities and The Assam 
Kaziranga University on 19 & 20 January 
2017 in the premises of Kaziranga Univer-
sity.  

Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor, MGCUB deliber-
ated on the alarming brain drain in India 
that has led to its impoverishment. He 
cited the example of various foreign firms 
headed by Indians such as Microsoft, 
Adobe, Berkshire Hathway Insurance, 
MasterCard, Deloitte, Google, Quora, 
Pepsi Co. etc. While this is a matter of 
pride that Indians reached the top rung of 
success owing to their hard work and de-
termination, their absence in the corpo-
rate sector in India shows the utter disre-
gard for retention of meritorious entre-
preneurs in India. He stressed on the ne-
cessity of not only grooming, but providing 
adequate opportunities to Indian talents 
within the country which could tremen-
dously boost Indian economy and provide 
employment to millions. 

The meet was attended by Vice-
Chancellors of various reputed Universi-
ties of the eastern part of India who 
shared their vision and knowledge con-
cerning the development of higher edu-
cation in India. In his address to the au-
gust gathering, Prof. (Dr) Arvind Agrawal, 

Two Assistant Professors of Mahatma Gandhi Central University 
Bihar have been selected to present their research papers in the 
prestigious Interdisciplinary International Conference on Develop-
ment, Environment and Social Welfare: Issues and Challenges to 
be held during 16 & 17 May 2017 in Bangkok, Thailand. The confer-
ence will be held in Phranakhon Rajabhat University, Bangkok, Thai-
land. Dr Dinesh Vyas, Assistant Professor, Department of Sociology 
& Social Anthropology will present his paper titled Inclusive Educa-
tion in India & Human Rights for Disabled Child. Ms. Alka Lalhall, 
Assistant Professor, Department of Management Sciences will pre-
sent her paper titled “Workplace Culture and career Progression of 
Women Bank Employees in Himachal Pradesh”. The papers will 
highlight various social issues concerning gender, disability and or-
ganizational communication.  

MGCUB Faculty to Present Papers in Bangkok Conference 

Grant Proposal Accepted by ICMR 

This project would demonstrate a robust augmen-
tation by high glucose enhances the oxidative 
stress and organelles dysfunctions leading to in-
flammation, retinal degeneration, and changes in 
neuronal cells, elucidating a fresh consideration of 
novel mechanism potentially involved in hypergly-
cemia boosts gene expression intricate in mito-
chondrial dysfunction, inflammation, neuropathy, 
and retinopathy.  

A research grant proposal to Indian Council of 
Medical Research (ICMR), Government of India 
made by Dr Arttatrana Pal, Associate Professor, 
Department of  Zoology has been accepted. The 
title of the research project is ‘Oxidative damage 
to cell organelle and it relationship to diabetic 
retinopathy’.  

This research project proposes that although 
diabetic retinopathy is a common complication of 
diabetes, we still know very little about the un-
derlying molecular mechanisms.  
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Book Chapter Authored by Faculty 

developing effective and novel vaccines neutral-
izing pathogens. The contributed chapter pro-
vides holistic details of Human Immunodeficiency 
Virus (HIV), ranging from taxonomic status, sub-
types, super-infection, human-HIV interface, 
history and origin, symptoms that involve whole 
body, mode of spread, diagnosis, treatment 
(issues of drug / vaccine), myths and stigma asso-
ciated with the disease, social dynamics and fi-
nally the signals from the wild. 

Dr Pranveer Singh, Associate Professor, Depart-
ment of Zoology, Mahatma Gandhi Central 
University Bihar, authored a book chapter enti-
tled  ‘AIDS: Spread the knowledge, not the 
Virus’  for the book Advances in Animal Sci-
ences and Biomedicine in 21st Century pub-
lished by International academy of Biosciences 
(IAB), England and Wales, United Kingdom.  

The book deals with the latest trends in diagno-
sis, surveillance and monitoring of disease and 

Inspire Faculty Awardee Dr Rajanish N. Tiwari, Assistant Professor, Department of Chemis-
try, MGCUB presented his work at DST Inspire Faculty meet which was held from 16 to 17  
January, 2017 in KIIT University, Bhubaneshwar, Odisha.  His research topic was 
“Development of carbon based Nanomaterials for water purification”.  

It is well known that carbon is a good absorbent. He discussed the allotropes of Carbon 
Nanomaterials such as graphene synthesis by thermal annealing process as well as fabrica-
tion of reduced graphene oxide (rGO) by chemical method. He synthesised rGO and used it 
in the separation of water from mixtures of oil-water and in treatment of waste water. His 
research work is associated with “SWACHH BHARAT” (Clean India) campaign run by the 
Government of India to clean water.  

28,06,400. The projected is funded by Science & 
Engineering Research Board (SERB), Govt. of India 
under startup research grant scheme for young 
scientists.  

In this regard, a research laboratory will be estab-
lished soon in MGCUB premises along with the 
equipments and consumables for the project. The 
aim of the project is the generation of newer cata-
lysts for the application in organic synthesis.  

Dr Rafique Ul Islam, Associate Professor, Depart-
ment of Chemistry, School of Physical & Material 
Sciences,, got a major research project transferred 
to MGCUB on 18 January 2017.  

The transferred project is entitled “Synthesis, 
Charcaterisation and Catalytic Application of 
Supported Metal Nano-Particles in Carbon-
Carbon Bond Formation” with the duration of 3 
years which will be continued up to 31-08-2018. 
The total sanctioned amount of the project is INR 

Special Lecture Delivered by Faculty 

Dr Devdutt Chaturvedi, Associate Professor, Department of Chemistry, School of 

Physical & Material Sciences, was invited to deliver an expert lecture on 

“Greener and Efficient Approaches for the Syntheses of Biologically Potent 

Scaffolds” in the international conference on Structure and Dynamics of Bio-

molecules organised by Deen Dayal Upadhyay University, Gorakhpur on 27 and 

28 January, 2017. In his talk, Dr Chaturvedi focused on some of his recent re-

search work for the development of novel and efficient synthetic methodologies 

for biologically potent molecules employing cheap and safe alternatives such as 

CO2 and CS2 respectively.  

Major Research Project Transferred to MGCUB 

Faculty Attends DST Inspire Faculty Meet 



Mr Om Prakash Gupta, Assistant Professor, Department of Political Science and 

International Relations, Mahatma Gandhi Central University Bihar authored a 

book titled Indian Polity and Governance by reputed publisher Arihant. The book 

provides an analysis of conceptual facts of the Indian Constitution, governance 

and politics, and the contemporary spectrum of the constitutional provisions. It 

emphasizes on the elements of policy making and governance. The book will be 

immensely helpful for the aspirants of the Civil Services Examination (Prelims) and 

State PCS and other competitive examinations.  

Book Authored by Faculty 

Paper Presented by Faculty 

In his paper, Dr Singh briefly discussed the con-
cepts of connectedness and disconnectedness 
for Q-topological spaces with respect to a class of 
Q-topological spaces motivated by the works of 
G. Preuss, Arhangel'skii and Wiegandt. He also 
showed in his paper that the sub-class of T0–Q-
topological spaces is a disconnectedness.   

Dr Sheo Kumar Singh, Assistant Professor, Dept. of 
Mathematics, participated in an International Con-
ference entitled “International Conference of The 
Indian Mathematics Consortium (TIMC) in Coop-
eration with American Mathematical Society 
(AMS)” organised by DST-Centre for Interdiscipli-
nary Mathematical Sciences, Institute of Science, 
Banaras Hindu University during 14-17 December 
2016. He also presented a paper entitled 
“Disconnectedness in The Category Q-TOP”. 

Paper Published by Faculty 

particle interaction in the sample. The presence of 

ferrimagnetic order is shown by Arrott plot analysis. 

ZFC and FC magnetization measurement shows that 

the blocking temperature is far above the room tem-

perature. The magnetocrystalline anisotropy constant 

was determined by employing the “law of approach 

(LA) to saturation” theory. The saturation magnetiza-

tion, magnetocrystalline anisotropy constant and co-

ercivity are found to decrease with the increase in 

temperature.  

Dr Pawan Kumar, Assistant Professor, Depart-

ment of Physics, published a research paper 

titled “High Temperature Magnetic Behaviour 

of 10% Aluminium Substituted Cobalt Ferrite” 

“Journal of Superconductivity and Novel Mag-

netism” which is a peer reviewed International 

Journal.  The paper discusses temperature de-

pendent magnetization analysis of nanocrystal-

line   cobalt ferrite which is a centro-symmetric 

magnetic material. It shows the negligible inter-

All the teachers of Department of Botany, MGCUB (Dr 

Pratibha Singh, Dr Alok Shrivastava, Dr Durgeshwar Singh 

and  Dr Tara Chand Ram) visited Krishi Vigyan Kendra 

(KVK) Piprakothi on 12th January 2017. KVK, Piprakothi is 

located near Muzaffarpur-Lucknow NH28, 11 km away 

from Motihari. The visit was conducted to examine the site 

for field visit of students as part of their course. It is in 

their syllabus to perform a field visit and make a report of 

15 marks. The faculty also interacted with the head of the 

KVK regarding agricultural crops being produced in this 

region of Bihar. They also gathered information about vari-

ous economically important crops hitherto unexplored 

scientifically which can provide raw data for research. 

Field Visit to KVK, Piprakothi 
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New Faculty Joined 

Dr Sumita Sinku, Assistant Professor 

Email: sumitasinku@mgcub.ac.in 

School of Commerce & Management Sciences 
Department of Commerce 

Competitions and Rehearsals in Full Swing for First Foundation Week Navankur-2017,  

competitions such as Debate, Essay, Paint-

ing, Quiz, Just a Minute were organised 

simultaneously. The Athletic and Sports 

Committee was also geared up to organize 

Athletic and Sports Meet. Students enthu-

siastically participated in the preliminary 

rounds of competitions and the rehearsals.  

In preparation for MGCUB’s  first Foundation 

Week, Navankur, 2017 to be held from 29 

January 2017 to 03 February 2017, the Univer-

sity created various committees such as Logis-

tics Committee, Hospitality Committee, Stage 

Management Committee, Decoration Commit-

tee, Finance Committee, Troubleshooters 

Committee and others under the supervi-

sion of the Cultural Committee headed by 

Dr Amrendra Tripathi, Dean, School of 

Humanities & Languages.  The University 

also started grooming students in different 

extra curricular activities such as dance, 

drama, song, medley and the like. Various 

Teaching Experience: 1 year, 4 months 

Research Interests: Financial Markets, Corporate 
Social Responsibility, Portfolio Management,   
Mutual Funds 

Educational Qualifications: 

B.Com. (Hons), (Banking and Insurance, 2007) from 
Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi 

M.Com. (Finance, 2009) from Banaras Hindu        
University, Varanasi 

Ph.D. (Finance, 2015) from Banaras Hindu Univer-
sity, Varanasi 
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The Mahatma Gandhi Central University was established under the Central Universi-

ties (Amendment) Act 2014 [No. 35 of 2014] of Indian Parliament, which received the 

assent of the Hon’ble President of India on the 17th December 2014. The University 

became functional w.e.f.   3rd February 2016 with the assumption of charge by Prof. 

(Dr) Arvind Agrawal as its First & Founder Vice-Chancellor.  

The Mahatma Gandhi Central University is located at Motihari, District – East Cham-

paran, Bihar. Motihari is the “KARAMBHOOMI” of the father of the nation, where he 

successfully experimented with the idea of “SATYAGRAH” during the “NEEL ANDOLAN” 

at Champaran in 1917. Establishment of Mahatma Gandhi Central University com-

memorates centenary of the Gandhi’s Satyagrah and stepping on this land. 

The salient feature of the University is its unique and innovative curricular framework 

which is comparable to the best Universities of the world. All Programmes of Studies 

are planned to be modular with lateral exit and entry and are inherently multi-

disciplinary, thereby enabling students to make their own basket of courses to com-

plete their chosen Programme of Studies. The University has adopted Semester System 

incorporating Choice Based Credit System (CBCS) and Comprehensive Continuous In-

ternal Assessment. The focus is to help students realise their full potential and acquire 

knowledge, values and skill sets and develop aptitude required for the contemporary 

world of work. 

The University presently has seven Schools and fifteen Departments offering various 

twelve Undergraduate (UG) and two Postgraduate (PG) Programmes of Studies.  

The University will have its own campus on 302 acres of land near Bankat-Bairiya 

village at Motihari, District – East Champaran (BIHAR) to be made available by the 

State Government of Bihar.  

The present Academic Programmes and activities of the University are being runn 

from Temporary Campus (TempCamp) in the premises of Zila School at Motihari pro-

vided by the State Government on rent basis. The Administrative functions of the Uni-

versity are run from hired building named as ‘Camp Office’ at Raghunathpur, Motihari.   

The University assures its students and their parents of course offerings that would 

have thriving linkages with the industry and the world of work. An all pervasive and 

converging focus is on building competencies that matches the best human resources 

and talent in the world.  
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